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Day 20
Today, Friday 20 May, we begin our day, as we do every day of the Chapter, 
placing our work in God’s hands, so that all our labours may bear the fruit 
we desire for our subsistence and that of others.

During the morning, apart from the administrative issues of the session, 
approval of minutes and internal organisation, we experienced two 
sessions of fraternal dialogue and expectation of the will of the Assembly 
in plenary.

In these sessions we shared by Regions our dreams for Brothers who could 
assume, together with the Superior General and the Vicar, the leadership 
and animation of the whole Institute of the Brothers of the Christian 
Schools.

The horizon has been set by the General Chapter, and so this morning we 
have pronounced ourselves in favour of those who will take on the vital 
responsibility of continuing to bring the projects to life.

It was a morning full of hope and illusion, with each name that was added 
to the list of Councillors, the puzzle was being completed; once the list of 5 
councillors was completed, we could glimpse with pleasure the excellent 
working team that for the next 7 years will lead the Institute in its quest 
for continuous improvement.

A very moving moment was the moment of thanks to all the services of 
the Generalate, whose silent and constant work has made it possible for 
the Capitulants to reach a successful conclusion.

DAILY REPORT



To close the morning’s work with a flourish, we were informed of the 
renovation project of our beloved Parmenia, which will continue to be 
a meeting place for all Lasallians who wish to follow in the footsteps of 
John Baptist de La Salle at crucial moments in his history.

The afternoon passed quietly, and we felt in a haven of calm as we saw 
the work that we had set ourselves for these days come to an end, guided 
in a close and timely way by the central commission, who, in time and 
out of time, had set the pace of work.

For today we can only thank God for having accompanied us in all the 
work we have done and we raise our prayers in the Eucharist so that our 
efforts may continue to bear the fruit expected by the poor.

By Br. Rafael Cerón Sigala,
Chronicler day 20.


